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To:

Town Council


Item #54-2016 4/11/2016
From:

Town Council Subcommittee



Councilor Jamie Garvin



Councilor Patricia Grennon



Councilor Sara Lennon

Re:

Recommendation for Citizen Communications and Outreach

Date:

April 6, 2017

Introduction

During the goal-setting process we were the councilors assigned to recommend options for the following goal; 

Communications and Outreach 
Continue and expand citizen roundtables to gather citizen input and to encourage a dialogue as part of these roundtables.
The subcommittee met on April 4th to discuss options including the purpose of the event(s), location and date. The town holds forums for specific topics e.g. paper streets. Those forums are well-received and appropriate. “Roundtables” would serve a different purpose to include a two-way discussion, less structured dialogue. 
Dividing the community into 5 or so sections to hold neighborhood meetings was discussed. Although there is value in a smaller setting, listening to specific issues and concerns identified in a certain area, it may not be realistic to add several additional meetings to the schedule.
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Recommendation

We recommend the council hold two outreach forums; May and September. 

May
The May community forum would be an open dialogue for residents to speak with the council on any topic they desire. It may also be a “mid-year review” of the council. How are we doing? What could we be doing better? The timing would also offer a forum for residents to ask questions about the recycling center bond referendum. 
The preferable time for this forum is before mid-June. There is a council workshop scheduled on May 23. Depending on the workshop schedule, would May 23 be a possible date for the forum?

The preferable location is out of town hall, perhaps the Thomas Memorial Library. 
There are no anticipated town-wide mailings between now and May. An ad or insert in the Cape Courier and announcement on the town’s website are suggestions.
September
The fall event in September would remain a community roundtable soliciting input for the following year’s goal-setting process. The event would model the 2015 citizen roundtable taking into consideration suggested improvements.

We look forward to your input and discussion on April 11. If approved we’d be pleased to work with staff on the details for each event based on council feedback.

Thank you for your consideration.
